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March 13, 2020

Dear Priests and Deacons,

In response to events this week regarding the coronavirus (COVID-19), it has become
necessary for the Diocese to take additional precautionary measures, which I must ask you to
observe carefully.

First and foremost, if you are sick or experiencing symptoms, please do not celebrate the
Eucharist, participate in parish activities, or visit the sick in residences, hospitals, or nursing
homes. If you are symptomatic of COVID-19, contact your local Department of Health. Officials
will give you information regarding potential testing and the need to self-quarantine.

Following discussions with Diocesan leadership and health professionals, I am now
mandating that all parishes and institutions within the Diocese of Belleville immediately adhere
to the health and safety measures that are attached. It is imperative that you address these points
with your parishioners at Masses, in your bulletins, and on your parish websites as soon as
possible, but no later than next weekend.

Because this is a rapidly changing situation, all decisions regarding the Liturgy and parish
activities will continue to be monitored and further information may be forthcoming.

Please pray for all who have been infected by the coronavirus. Remember that Jesus of
Nazareth is our model for ministry in the face of sickness, disease, and distress. He offers
consolation, hope, and healing. Thank you for all you do in the name of Jesus Christ in this most
stressful time. I am deeply grateful to you for your efforts to make every effort to protect your
health and the health of the Christian Faithful. Oremus pro invicem.

Prayerfully and appreciatively yours in Christ,

o Arord T et

The Most Reverend Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.
Bishop of Belleville
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Diocese of Belleville

HEALTH AND SAFETY MEASURES

Parishioners should not come to Mass and parish activities if they are feeling sick with
symptoms of the virus or if their immune system is compromised. Anyone who is ill is
automatically dispensed from the obligation to participate in the Sunday Eucharist.

Make sure all vessels used at Mass, once purified, are thoroughly washed with soap and
hot water after each use.

The greeting of peace should not be a handshake or a kiss. It should be verbal without
physical contact.

Holding hands, which is not formally a part of the Mass, should be discontinued.

Parishioners should keep a reasonable distance from the nearest person in church,
whenever possible.

The Faithful should receive Holy Communion only in their hand and not on the tongue.
Discontinue the distribution of the Blood of Christ to the Faithful from the chalice.

All holy water fonts and baptistries must be emptied and covered at this time. Holy water
should be poured out on the ground.

Priests, Deacons, and Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion should practice good
hygiene, washing their hands before Mass begins and using an alcohol-based
antibacterial solution before and after distributing Holy Communion. This should be done
in a reverent and non-distracting manner.

All parishioners should be mindful of the need to wash their hands with soap regularly
throughout the day and make every effort to avoid touching their faces.

All Priests, Deacons, and Extraordinary Ministers bringing the Eucharist to the elderly,
sick, or homebound, must be in good health, showing no symptoms of the virus. Be
aware that many nursing homes in the Diocese not allowing visitors at this time.

Please consult the regular updates on the coronavirus (COVID-19) as well as all
preventative measures which can be found at cdc.gov. Always follow the advice of
medical professionals and experts.



Diocese of Belleville
PRAYER RESOURCES

Masses for Various Needs in the Roman Missal: The three Mass formularies provided under the
heading 48. For Any Need are particularly appropriate in the face of a health threat to the general
public.

GIRM 374 states: “If any case of a graver need or of pastoral advantage should arise, at the
direction of the Diocesan Bishop or with his permission, an appropriate Mass may be celebrated
on any day except Solemnities, the Sundays of Advent, Lent, and Easter, days within the Octave
of Easter, the Commemoration of All the Faithful Departed (All Souls’ Day), Ash Wednesday,
and the days of Holy Week.”

Below please find sample petitions from the USCCB Committee on Divine Worship which may
be included during the Prayer of the Faithful at Mass.

SAMPLE PETITIONS:

» We pray for those who are suffering in the current outbreak of coronavirus that with the help of
their doctors and the support of our prayers, they may return to the fullness of health, we pray to
the Lord.

Lord hear our prayer.

* We pray for those who have died in the United States and around the world, due to the
coronavirus, that they may share in the eternal life promised by Christ to those who faithfully
follow him, we pray to the Lord.

Lord hear our prayer.

» We pray for doctors, nurses, scientists, and public officials that they may strive to serve with
compassion, wisdom, and understanding, we pray to the Lord.
Lord hear our prayer.

» We pray that in the face of this pandemic around the world that our faith will be deepened and
not shaken because of this worldwide suffering, we pray to the Lord.
Lord hear our prayer.

An Act of Spiritual Communion

It has long been a Catholic understanding that when circumstances prevent one from
receiving Holy Communion, it is possible to make an Act of Spiritual Communion which is a
source of grace. Spiritual Communion means uniting ourselves in prayer with Christ’s sacrifice
and worshipping Him in the consecrated bread and wine which are His Body and Blood. Always
remember that the consecrated bread is the Body and Blood of Christ and the consecrated wine is
the Body and Blood of Christ, even if you receive the Eucharist only under one species.



The most common reason for making an Act of Spiritual Communion is when a person cannot
attend Mass. An act of Spiritual Communion increases our desire to receive sacramental Communion
and helps us avoid the sins that would make us unable to receive Holy Communion worthily.

A Prayer for Spiritual Communion

My Jesus, I believe that You are present in the Most Holy Sacrament.
I love You above all things and I desire to receive You in my body,
my soul, and my whole being.

Since I cannot at this moment receive you sacramentally,

Come at least spiritually into my heart.

I embrace You as if you were already there

And unite myself wholly to You.

Never permit me to be separated from You.

Amen.



